
Greetings in our Lord’s sovereign name! 

This has been an extremely busy summer as usual. 

Included in this newsletter you will find a report on 

our church plant in Alma, information about our 

October 6th Dedication and Celebration, and a 

SBFYC Report. 

GRACE FELLOWSHIP CHURCH OF ALMA 

Our church plant in Alma will launch its first Sunday 

morning service on September 8th. Grace 

Fellowship Church is a joint church plant sponsored 

by Trinity; Second Baptist Church of West Frankfort, 

IL; and First Baptist Church of Briar, TX. 

Pastor Joel Walsh was ordained last month in 

Illinois. The ordination sermon by Pastor Randall 

Easter (FBC Briar) is available upon request or 

online at www.secondbaptistwf.org/sermons. 

Earlier this month all three of our churches worked 

together in an outreach effort hosting VBS and a 

Back to School Bash in Alma. 

We will begin our Wednesday afternoon Kids Bible 

Club in Alma starting September 11th. We will meet 

from 3:45 to 5:00 pm weekly and we welcome all 

children ages K through 4th grade. 

Check out the new website for Grace 

Fellowship Church at 

www.gracefellowshipalma.org. 

BUILDING DEDICATION & 

CELEBRATION – OCTOBER 6TH 

Our new addition has been paid off and we will be 

celebrating with a dedication of ourselves to our 

Lord. This will be an exciting time. See page 5 of 

this issue for details. 

SBFYC 

I close this newsletter with this wonderful report. In 

June, the Saved By Faith Youth Camp was very 

encouraging. This was our third year at Webster 

Conference Center. Each year we’ve seen growth - 

from 50 to 100 to 200+ this past June. Dr. Jim Orrick 

delivered eight messages on Romans 8 and we saw 

several come to faith in our Lord.  

One of our students, Josh Berens, came to Christ 

on the last evening of camp. Ten days later he 

made his public profession of faith, was baptized, 

and participated in his first Lord’s Supper 

communion service. Just four days later, on July 

4th, Josh lost his life in a fireworks accident. The 

funeral was held in Colby, Kansas, with 

approximately 800 attending. Since then we have 

heard several reports of God’s working in His 

providence. As of today, we know of seven who 

have come to Christ. 

The Spurgeon Baptist Association of Churches 

received the following note from Josh’s parents, 

Kevin and Angie, and his younger brother, Matt: 

Saved By Faith Youth Camp, How can we thank 

you enough for putting on this camp that so 

influenced Joshua? He was saved there June 

20, 2019. Rest assured your camp is having 
(Continued on page 2) 
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eternal consequences in Glory! Thank 

you for the beautiful flowers. We will see 

Josh again in paradise! God bless you, 

Kevin, Matt, and Angie 

I end this report with a note of 

encouragement and appeal to come to Christ 

from Josh’s mother, Angie. 

Josh had Ezekiel 33:6-9 noted in his Bible 

with “Best verses for a sermon” written 

out to the side. The verses speak of 

warning others regarding their eternal 

future. Jesus offers salvation. Everyone 

has sinned and needs God’s grace and 

mercy to be saved. The Lord God in 

power and mercy makes the way of 

salvation through His Son Jesus Christ. 

He died on the cross to pay for every sin 

from the beginning of time to the end for 

those who believe. When Jesus arose on 

the third day, He showed His power over 

sin and death. All those who turn to Him 

in faith and believe will not perish but 

have everlasting life. Put your faith in 

Jesus Christ now! 

Continue to lift up Kevin, Angie, and Matt in 

your prayers. 

‘Till next month, 

Pastor Tony 

(Continued from page 1) 
Discovering Covenant Community 

Trinity Family,  

This Fall, for one quarter (starting on September 1st), we 

will be studying what it means to be a part of a local 

church by looking at Mission & Membership. As we all 

(Middle School through Adults) gather into one Sunday 

School to DISCOVER COVENANT COMMUNITY, be in prayer 

that God would give us a strong sense of our need for 

Him and would give us grace to live out these truths that 

are so pervasive throughout Scripture. Following are the 

topics we will cover. 

1. The Mission of Covenant Community: Discipleship 

2. The Identification of Covenant Community 

3. The Unity of Covenant Community 

4. The Multiplication of Covenant Community 

5. The Maturity of Covenant Community 

6. The Foundation of Covenant Community: Doctrinal 

Statements 

7. The Work of Covenant Community: Ministry Teams 

8. The God of Covenant Community: Nehemiah 1:8-10 

9. The Endurance of Covenant Community:  

Nehemiah 4:10-20 

10. The Service of Covenant Community:  

Nehemiah 4:15-23 

11. The Heart of Covenant Community:  

Nehemiah 5:1-13 

12. The Leadership of Covenant Community:  

Nehemiah 6:1-9 

13. The Joy & Ongoing Adjustment of Covenant 

Community: Nehemiah 12 &13 

We encourage you—either in preparation for or in 

conjunction with this time—to read or listen to the 

following resources that concur the truths that will be 

taught during the Sunday School hour.  

I am a Church Member by Thom Rainer 

Church Membership by Jonathan Leeman 

We will also have CD/DVD’s available for you to take 

with past messages preached at TBC that are pertinent 

to the subjects covered.   

Joshua David Berens 

August 6, 2003-July 4, 2019 



 The Fall is my favorite time of year. The weather is 

(usually) getting cooler but yet we still have lots of 

beautiful sunshine. Even though raking leaves is a 

chore (especially at my house) it's still not as labor 

intensive as mowing or shoveling snow. Yes, all of 

these things and more make Fall my favorite season. 

Fall is an exciting time at church as well. It's when 

everyone gets back to a routine and attends more 

regularly. We have had a few weeks of relaxation and 

vacation and are ready to get back to a study of God's 

word and service for God's glory. The Fall holds lots 

of opportunities for us as a church family. This is 

generally true for just about any Fall season in church 

life, but it is especially true for Fall 2019.  

This Fall, Trinity will be making quite a shift, especially 

on Wednesday Nights. Our hope is that Wednesday 

nights will be transformed into a time where we beam 

the Glory of God to the community. There are three 

majors areas of change that we would like you to not 

only know of, but get involved in: 

Wednesday Night Meal: For the Fall, Trinity will be 

having a weekly church-wide meal on Wednesday 

nights. This is for families who would like to be 

involved in the Wednesday night activities but 

struggle to get everyone fed and off to church. We 

want to stress that this meal is for everyone. Don't just 

drop off your kids and leave! Please stay and 

fellowship with the church at large. We will, of course, 

need some volunteers to bring food as well. Please 

talk to Veronica Coon if you are interested in helping 

in this way. 

Prayer Meeting: This past year we expanded prayer 

meeting to include our students. This is a great 

opportunity for the church to not only BE together but 

to PRAY together as well. However, we need to see 

prayer for what it is. Prayer is not an add-on, but it is 

the strategic ministry that God will use to accomplish 

great things for His glory if we believe enough to pray 

aright. Do you find yourself only offering up generic 

requests to God because deep inside you just don't 

believe that God will answer something too specific? 

Basically, are you believing that there are things that 

God can't do? This is not a Biblical view of prayer.  

Let's Learn to pray audacious and dangerous prayers, 

for God's glory! Every month, in addition to our normal 

prayer requests, we will lift up a Monthly Missions 

Project. This could be something as simple as 

outreach to our community through a Block Party or it 

could involve going to a care-home in our area. 

Whatever form it takes, it will be outward focused and 

gospel centered.  

Kid's Quest on Wednesday Nights: Our Children's 

Program is moving to Wednesdays at 7:00 pm. We 

feel that it is important for us to serve the entire family 

on Wednesday Nights. If we want to pray together, 

we need to equip our young families to be a part of 

the prayer as well. This is going to be a great time for 

students (5th grade and under). We will focus our 

program on learning some of the Baptist Catechism. 

This will be an excellent opportunity for us to equip 

parents as well with ways to engage your students on 

what they are learning.   

We hope that you will make it a priority to be a part. 

Our hope and prayer is encapsulated in the stanza of 

this Psalm, "Let this be recorded for a generation to 

come, so that a people yet to be created may praise 

the LORD" (Psalm 102:18). 

Pastor Anthony 

Wednesday Evening Schedule 

Saved By Faith Youth CampðJune 17-21, 2019 



Fall Youth Schedule 

As you may have heard by now, we are changing our weekly 

schedule to accommodate some special events and move forward 

in our vision to be disciples who make disciples. I just wanted to let 

you know how this will specifically affect our youth Bible Studies 

and Fellowships (20:20 and Sunday Night).  

We are moving 20:20 to Sunday Night. This means that the large 

group teaching time and fellowship (games & snacks) will be on 

Sunday Evenings at 6:00 pm beginning on August 18th. As we get 

situated and adjusted to the new schedule, the first couple of 

weeks of 20:20 will be laid back. We will be moving into a new 

space (the unfinished youth space in the basement) and will be 

getting used to all of the changes. Expect some games, snacks, 

and a devotional.  

Also, we will be offering Cord Groups for Teens on Wednesday 

Night. Our meal on Wednesdays will be open to the whole family 

and our prayer meeting will be more open and strategic. We are 

excited to offer Cord Groups for teens. These will consist of 

separate boys and girls groups lead by adults seeking to mentor 

the students. Much like the Cord Groups you are used to, these 

will be discussion focused and centered around God’s Word. This 

Fall the students will be reading through What is the Gospel? 

together in their Cord Group.  

Though all of this is a bit of an adjustment, we pray that the Lord 

will do His work as we center our efforts around washing ourselves 

in His Holy Word! God Bless you! See you this Fall. 

Pastor Anthony 
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For the eyes of the Lord are on the 

righteous and his ears are attentive to 

their prayer... 1 Peter 3:12 

-ÏÎÄÁÙ 

Pray for Pastor Tony & Twila as they 

minister to our congregation members 

and our community. 

4ÕÅÓÄÁÙ 

Pray for Pastor Anthony & Becky as 

they minister to our congregation 

members and our community. 

7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙ 

Pray for Pastor Joel & Samantha Walsh 

and Grace Fellowship Church of Alma 

(serving Alma and Wabaunsee County).  

4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ 

Pray for Last Frontier Missionaries. 

&ÒÉÄÁÙ 

Pray for our local pastors and their 

congregations. 

3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ 

Pray for God’s leading in Sunday’s 

services. 
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Please pray for our Care Home 

Ministries at Vintage Park, 

Grandview Suites, Valley Vista,  

and Westy Care Home. 

Youth Schedule: 

20:20 Youth Fellowship:  

6:00 pm on Sundays beginning August 18th. We will meet in the 

basement of the Yeager Center. 

Church-wide Fellowship Meal:  

6:15 pm on Wednesdays in the Yeager Center. Bring the whole 

family and join us for this time of fellowship! The meal will be 

provided. 

Teen Cord Groups:  

7:00 pm on Wednesdays beginning September 4th. 

If you have any questions, please contact the church office at  

785-456-8513. You may also contact Pastor Anthony at 

anthonyharwell@gmail.com or 785-477-9417. 



The Lord has blessed us Beyond Measure! Mark your 

calendar and plan to join us! 

Pat Yeager Community Mission Center  

Building Dedication & Celebration 

Sunday, October 6, 2019 

Sunday School: 9:30 am 

Worship Service & Dedication:  10:30 am 

This will be a time for the Trinity Family to thank the Lord for the 

facilities He has provided and to dedicate their future use to His 

glory. Mark Clifton, senior director of replanting at the North 

American Mission Board, and THIS HOPE will be our guests.  

Public Open House: 4:30 pm 

We’ll take a look at how the Lord has led us to this point (our 

history) and the building will be open for touring. Light 

refreshments will be served. 

Celebration (THIS HOPE Concert): 6:00 pm 

You can find more information about THIS HOPE and listen to 

their music at www.thishope.org. 

Dates to Remember: 

Sundays beginning Aug.18 at 6:00 pm: 
¶ Cord Groups (adults & kids) 
¶ 20:20 (grades 6-12) 

Aug. 25 at 9:30 am: 
Sunday School Promotion (sanctuary) 

Aug. 25 at 12:00 pm: 
Trinity Family Indoor Picnic 

Sundays beginning Sept. 1 at 9:30 am: 
Discovering Covenant Community 
begins (combined Sunday School) 

Weds. beginning Sept. 4 at 6:15 pm:  
Church-wide Fellowship Meal 

Weds. beginning Sept. 4 at 7:00 pm: 
¶ Kids Quest (ages 5th grade and 

under) 
¶ Teen Cord Groups 
¶ Prayer Meeting 

Sept. 7 at 5:30 pm: 
Prayer Meeting at Grace Fellowship 
Church of Alma (246 E 9th Street) 

Sept. 8: 
Launch of Grace Fellowship Church of 
Alma, Sunday School at 9:30 am & 
Worship at 10:30 am 

Mondays beginning Sept. 9 at 7:00 pm: 
Ladies Evening Bible Study 

Weds. beginning Sept. 11 at 9:30 am: 
Ladies Morning Bible Study 

Sept. 29 at 10:30 am: 
Lord’s Supper Service 

Oct. 6: 
Pat Yeager Community Mission Center 
Building Dedication & Celebration 

Oct. 25-27: 
Reformation Weekend Conference 

Beyond Measure 2019 

Ladies Bible Studies  
Mondays at 7 pm & Wednesdays at 

9:30 am beginning Sept. 9 & 11  



Grace Fellowship Church of Alma 

Dear Trinity Baptist Church, 

“Break forth together into singing, you waste places of Jerusalem, 

for the Lord has comforted his people; he has redeemed 

Jerusalem. The Lord has bared his holy arm before the eyes of all 

the nations, and all the ends of the earth shall see the salvation of 

our God.” Isaiah 52:9-10 ESV 

As I have read and meditated upon those verses the last couple of 

days, my excitement has grown. Just as God redeemed His 

people from captivity back in Isaiah’s days, God is redeeming a 

people today. I believe that God is at work here in Alma. I believe 

that we will see the salvation of our God as He builds a church in 

Alma. 

This is an exciting time. When we met at the park on July 15th to 

serve hotdogs and hamburgers, I was worried no one in town 

would show up. But thanks be to God, we got to have a lot of great 

conversations and got to meet a lot of new people. It was very 

encouraging to Samantha and myself to have so much help from 

Trinity. Thank you to everyone who showed up and for all of you 

who were praying. 

We had VBS August 8th through the 10th. It was a fun three days 

with the kids that showed up. God gave us many opportunities to 

teach the kids about the Gospel. We also got to have good 

conversations with some of the parents.  

Right after VBS on Saturday, we jumped into our Back to School 

Bash. We had about 60 people show up and got to give away a lot 

of supplies. We started with a short Gospel presentation before 

going into the giveaway. It was an incredible blessing to be able to 

preach the truth.  

Our official launch day is September 8th. We will begin holding 

regular Sunday morning services on this day. If you have not 

heard, the name of the church is Grace Fellowship Church. Please 

consider joining us for a prayer meeting Saturday, September 7th, 

at 5:30 PM to pray for the start of the church.  

Kids Club will be starting again on September 11th. Last year we 

had anywhere from 8 to 15 kids each week. This ministry is a 

wonderful opportunity for us to connect with the kids as well as 

their families. This year we will be teaching through The Greatest 

Journey. If you are interested in helping with this ministry, please 

contact us.  

There is much work to be done in this area. There is much need 

for the Gospel to be preached. Please be praying for the following 

(Continued on page 7) 

Grace Fellowship Church of Alma 

VBS & Back to School Bash 

August 8- 10, 2019 



requests: 

¶ That VBS and the back to school bash would continue to 

have an impact. 

¶ That Grace Fellowship Church would become known 

throughout Wabaunsee county as a place for people to find 

hope and truth. 

¶ That God would bring us one or two families that are able to 

help in His work in Alma. 

¶ That God would give us an open door of ministry in 

Wabaunsee County. 

¶ That the Holy Spirit would open the eyes of the lost to the 

truth of the Gospel. 

¶ That we would have wisdom as we minister to God’s people 

and as we evangelize the lost. 

¶ That we would be able to break through the cultural barriers 

and reach the people who grew up in Alma and are not open 

to new people. 

¶ That God would do a mighty work in the hearts of the kids 

who come to Kids Club each week. 

Pastor Joel Walsh 

(Continued from page 6) 
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Trinity Baptist Church, SBC  
Anthony (Tony) Mattia, Senior Pastor 

Anthony Harwell, Associate Pastor 

 

The church office is open Monday through Thursday, 8:30 to 3:00 pm. 

Phone: 785-456-8513 

Email: trinitybaptistwamego@gmail.com 

Visit our website: www.trinitybaptist-wamego.org. 

 

If you would like to be removed from our mailing list, please contact the  

church office at (785) 456-8513 or trinitybaptistwamego@gmail.com. 

Sunday morning sermons are available to listen to or download from the website.  

Trinity’s weekly sermons may also be viewed on local cable channel FamilyNet on  

Wednesdays at noon and Thursday evenings at 6:00 pm. 


